

Submitted via e-mail to http://www.regulations.gov

February 21, 2013

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services U S Department of Health and Human Services Attention: CMS-2334-P P.O. Box 8016 Baltimore, MD 21244-8016

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen:

On behalf of our 1.5 million members, the American Federation of Teachers (AFT) welcomes the chance to comment on the proposed rule regarding Medicaid, CHIP, and Exchanges (CMS–2334–P). The AFT is a union of professionals that champions fairness; democracy; economic opportunity; and high-quality public education, healthcare and public services for our students, their families and our communities.

We applaud the decision to maintain that Medicaid eligibility determinations will be made by public servants (see Preamble, p. 4627).

While we support the "no wrong door" approach that will facilitate enrollment in the new healthcare options that will become available in 2014, we firmly believe that determining eligibility for enrollment in a public program such as Medicaid must remain the responsibility of government employees who are covered under a merit system. Such sensitive work requires integrity and transparency, and thus has been rightly entrusted to professional public workers. We are relieved that this important function will remain within their purview and will not be privatized.

We therefore support the inclusion of Section 431.10(c)(2) requiring Medicaid eligibility determinations to be delegated "only to a government agency or public authority which maintains personnel standards on a merit basis." (Federal Register, p. 4681).

We remain supportive of the Affordable Care Act's laudable goal of expanding access to affordable health coverage, and we are pleased that the Act will not result in the privatization of Medicaid eligibility determinations. Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this matter.

Sincerely,

Randi Weingarten President

RW: mim

American Federation of Teachers, AFL-CIO

AFT Teachers
AFT PSRP
AFT Higher Education
AFT Public Employees
AFT Healthcare

555 New Jersey Ave. N.W. Washington, DC 20001 202-879-4400 www.aft.org

Randi Weingarten

Lorretta Johnson SECRETARY-TREASURER

Francine Lawrence
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT

VICE PRESIDENTS

Shelvy Y. Abrams Mary J. Armstrong Karen Aronowitz Barbara Bowen Linda Bridges Elsie P. Burkhalter Stacey Caruso-Sharpe Kathy A. Chavez Lee Cutler Edward Doherty Kathleen M. Donahue Thomas A. Dooher Marietta A. English Eric Feaver Francis J. Flynn Andy Ford David Grav Judy Hale David Hecker Richard C. Iannuzzi Keith R. Johnson Jerry T. Jordan Dennis Kelly Susan M. Kent Ted Kirsch Karen GJ Lewis Louis Malfaro John McDonald Daniel J. Montgomery Michael Mulgrew Maria Neira Ruby J. Newbold Candice Owley Andrew Pallotta Joshua Pechthalt David I. Ouolke Mary Cathryn Ricker Sandra Schroeder Phillip H. Smith Tim Stoelb Ann Twomey Adam Urbanski